
Date: March 10, 2025 

To: Board of Directors 

From: Wayne Hunter, General Manager 

Subject: Membership Barter for Website Upgrade 

 

 

Motion  

Approve to grant a three-year honorary membership to Paul Braganza in exchange for upgrading 

the club website operating system from Drupal 8 to Drupal 10 as presented. 

 

Objective  

To mitigate the financial cost of upgrading the website operating system. 

 

Background  

The website has bug issues and is presumed to be a result of the website management software, 

Drupal 8, being out of date and no longer supported as of November 2021. The website is hosted 

by Raine Interactive and they quoted 500,000 yen for the upgrade, or 600,000 yen if in 

installments over a year. 

There is no financial downside to the club by granting a limited term honorary membership in 

exchange for services as the club outlays nothing financially and could also make revenue from 

use of the honorary membership. 

 

Pros & Cons  

PROS: 

➢ Improves website reliability. 

➢ Saves cash expenditure. 

➢ Potentially increases club revenue. 

 

CONS: 

➢ None. 

 

Financial impact  

Direct saving of 500,000 yen cash expenditure. 
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